
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
January 7, 2014
Present: Bob Orsini, Fran Armstrong, Donna Wilson, Tay Vaughan, Gary Loew, Helen Prince, Steve Dean, Bob Ruhling

Absent: Bill Gray


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, January 7, 2014, at the SCA Office.  Chair Pro Tem Bob Ruhling called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  The following minutes/reports were approved as distributed: Minutes of October 1, 2013, Community Manager’s Reports for the November and December OAC meetings which were cancelled.  Bob Ruhling asked for input of names for possible additional members for this committee. After discussion, three names were decided upon, which Bob will present to the Board on January 11th.  The results of the votes by email regarding the trash pick-up and the South Beach port-a-potty were announced.  No changes in the current service were recommended. The results were given to the SCA Board.
COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Steve Dean distributed his written report. The following is in addition to the report.

1. Water Distribution System: 
Steve reported on the progress of Well#5. We are delayed due to the weather. A.C. Schultes had difficulty getting the well house in place and the ground around the building will need some grading and repair before the fence is installed. The new well will have a CCTV system and it was the consensus that we also have one installed in the pool area. 

The weather and the age of our system have resulted in a number of water leaks needing repair this winter. 


The water faucet at the RV storage area needs to be replaced. 

2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool:


a. Trash service: All newspapers will now go into the co-mingled recycle bin. We have a new company for trash dumpster pick-up which should save us money. 

b. Community House:  Repaired water leaks

c. Chestnut Cabin: Replaced smoke detectors

d. Pool: Nothing new to report
3. Beaches and Ravines:


a. Ravines: They are now being numbered beginning with #1 at the South end and moving north. There are signs at the end of each ravine with the ravine number for better identification of location.  Larry Gates is working on a map of the ravines.

b. Beach: Steve and Norman Prince walked the beach to inspect the gabions and list those that need repair. Work on the gabions when the tide and weather cooperate has started.

OLD BUSINESS

1. We still need to buy defibrillators for the office, Community House, and Chestnut Cabin. Steve noted that he can set up another First Aid training class if anyone wants it. Tay suggested that we list the names of those in the community who took the recent course and are certified, maybe in eSCAN or SCAN.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Mailboxes:  The question of who owns/maintains the cluster mailboxes was discussed.  Inquiries to the post office did not bring any definitive answers. It was determined that if a “developer” of a community puts them up for the convenience of the buyers then the community owns the boxes. Our boxes were installed when the post  office no longer had people coming in to pick up their mail in General Delivery, and we assume that the post office had them installed. Bonnie Penn has been looking at archived Board minutes to find see if she find any information.  The question has come up because the boxes at Gate A are in terrible condition—someone ran into them with a car, some locks do not open, and the large parcel boxes are difficult to open and some have missing keys.  It looks like we should replace the unit at Gate A, and maybe others at Gates B-E. . We also need some more mail boxes for new full-time residents.  Investigation is on-going.

2. OAC Meetings: It had been suggested at a meeting last Fall that the OAC meet only when it feels it needs to meet and not every month.  Bob Ruhling stated that we will continue to meet every month.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting is Tuesday, February 4, 2014.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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